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REGION IV-A CALABARZON

September 25, 2025
In compliance with DepEd Order (DO) No. 8, s. 2013
this advisory is issued not for endorsement per DO 28, s. 2001,
but only for the information of DepEd officials,
personnel/staff, as well as the concerned public.
(Visit depedcalabarzon.ph)

CONFIRMATION OF PARTICIPATION IN THE SERIES OF
WORKSHOPS ON THE DEVELOPMENT OF THE GUIDELINES
ON THE UTILIZATION AND MANAGEMENT OF
DEPED E-ARAL COURSEWARES

In reference to the DepEd Advisory from the Bureau of Learning Delivery
(BLD) dated September 15, 2025, this Office informs the participants in the Series
of Workshops on the Development of the Guidelines on the Utilization and
Management of DepEd e-ARAL Coursewares, particularly in the Expert Validation
Workshop (October 01-03 2025) and Finalization Workshop (October 22-24 2025)
both to be held at Baguio Teachers’ Camp, Baguio City, to confirm their
participation through the following link: https://tinyurl.com/e-ARALpolicy-Reg
on or before September 26, 2025.

For inquiries, kindly contact Ms. Krisha Anne M. Soriano, Senior Education
Program Specialist, Teaching and Learning Division, Bureau of Learning Delivery,
through (02) 638-4799 or through email krishaanne.sorianow@deped.gov.ph.

Attached is the Advisory from BLD.

Immediate dissemination of this Advisory is desired.
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Republic of the Philippines
Pepartment of Education

BUREAU OF LEARNING DELIVERY

ADVISORY
September 15, 2025

In reference to DM-LS-2025-103 titled Conduct of the Series of Workshops on the
Development of the Guidelines on the Utilizalion and Management of DepEd e-Aral
Coursewares, all expected participants from the different Regional Offices are hereby
requested to confirm their participation in the remaining activities, namely the
Expert Validation Workshop on October 1-3, 2025 and the Finalization
Workshop on October 22-24, 2025, both to be held at Baguio Teachers’ Camp,

Baguio City.

To confirm participation, all concerned are directed to accomplish the Pre-
Registration Form through this link: https: e-ARALpolicy-Reg on or
before SBeptember 26, 2025.

For details on the distribution of participants per region and other pertinent
information relative to the conduct of these activities, please refer to the above-cited

Memorandum.

For inquiries, kindly contact Ms. Krisha Anne M. Soriano, Senior Education
Program Specialist, Teaching and Learning Division, Burcau of Learning Delivery

through (02) 638-4799 or through email krishaanne sorano@deped.gov.ph

Immediate dissemination of this Advisory is desired.
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